Whereas, the audiovisual industry is improving people’s lives through lifesaving technology; and
Whereas, AV equipment and services are used to protect our nation’s security through command and control facilities; and 
Whereas, millions of students on the K-12 level and in the collegiate setting are receiving an enhanced educational experience through use of AV information communications technology; and 
Whereas, the audiovisual industry provides entertainment value to millions of sports fans and concert goers; and
Whereas, the audiovisual industry allows companies to meet with customers, shareholders and others around the world without leaving their boardroom; and
Whereas, networked digital signage helps consumers receive critical information in real-time; and
Whereas, AV solutions providers work with architects and building owners to create buildings that are safer, more comfortable, productive and efficient; and
Whereas, the audiovisual industry is a $75 billion industry worldwide; and
Whereas, during this week, all over the nation, community outreach projects will be performed by the audiovisual industry.
Now, therefore, I, Tom Potter, Mayor of the City of Portland, Oregon, the “City of Roses,” do hereby proclaim October 19th to 26th 2008 to be
AV Week
in Portland, and encourage all citizens to observe this day.
